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MEMO
Date:
September 13, 2010
To:
Rugby Alberta
Alberta Junior Rugby Association (AJRA)
From: 
John Paton, Executive Director

Re: 
New ASAA Rugby Policies 
The ASAA Board of Governors passed a few Rugby specific notices of motion at the May 2010 meeting and we would like to bring them to your attention and request that you please pass them on to all of your club teams and coaches.

1.  ASAA Policy Joint School Teams (p. 35 ASAA Policy Handbook):

“In rugby only, students in member schools, regardless of classification, are eligible to participate on an interschool team for the purpose of touring, up to and during designated spring breaks. Students from the designated schools cannot be excluded from the tour; process must be an open invite to students in all schools involved, not selective. A written account of the nature of the national/international tour must be submitted to the ASAA Executive one month prior to the departure.”
2. ASAA Policy Participation on a Non-School Team (p. 36 ASAA Policy Handbook):
“Where a community or club/tour team in rugby exists, students are permitted to play for the community club/tour team while trying out for an ASAA member school team. After March 15, no students can participate on any community/club team or non-school tour.
2.  Exemptions to 1. above may be considered for students who have been invited to participate on provincial/national/international basketball, volleyball and/or rugby teams only by the recognized sports governing body and cultural (Treaty 7 Games) events. Written requests for exemptions must be submitted by the school concerned to the Executive Director for approval.”
As we move forward with Rugby as an ASAA sanctioned sport, our hope is to work with all schools and coaches involved (club, community and school) to ensure that the safest practices are being employed, as well that ASAA policies are being adhered to, in order to not negatively impact the eligibility of ASAA member schools and student athletes.
Your continued assistance in this is always appreciated.
Please contact John Paton or Michelle Ross at the ASAA office 780-427-8182 if you have any questions on rugby tours/trips. 
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